
ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA) 
Fr. Hugh Davoren C.S.Sp       (Holy Ghost Fathers) 

Tel:  01629 640241 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com Website: www.allsaintshassop.org 
 

Last Sunday’s collection: Envelopes £171.50 Loose Plate Bakewell: £13.80 Hassop: £66.92 Total £252.22 

Gift Aid Envelopes are available in both churches for use by parishioners and visitors. Please use! Gift Aid 
forms and arrangements can be made at any time by asking Lise Elliot or Fr Hugh. 

 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:   Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.              Hassop/Bakewell on request. 
 

Week commencing Sunday, 20th November 2016 
 

Saturday 19th   6.15 p.m. Bakewell Parishioners CHRIST THE KING 
End of Liturgical Year Sunday 20th 10.00 a.m. Hassop Clare Fletcher RIP (C R) 

Monday 21st NO    MORNING    SERVICE Presentation of Virgin Mary 

Tuesday 22nd   9.30 a.m. Bakewell Deacon John RIP (C R) St Cecilia 

Wednesday 23rd   9.30 a.m. Hassop November Intentions (D J)  St Clement 

Thursday 24th   9.30 a.m. Bakewell Holy Souls (M E D) Korean Martyrs 

Friday 25th 11.30 a.m. Hassop  November Fam. Ints (BDJ) St Catherine of Alexandria 

Saturday 26th   6.15 p.m. Bakewell CSSp Intention (†)  

1st Sunday in Advent 
Sunday 27th 10.00 a.m. Hassop Parishioners 

 

Ministries 26th/27th Nov Readers E. Ministers Welcomers Flowers 

Bakewell 6.15 p.m. V. Dooley, M. trend A. Shimwell A. Jenkins M. Trend 

Hassop 10.00 a.m. Young People B. Cain, K. Benson D. Jewitt. V. Hope  

Counters 20th Nov: JNM                        27th Nov: NMT 
 

‘Christ is the eternal Priest and King who offers redemption to mankind. His Kingdom is eternal and universal, a Kingdom 
of truth and life, a Kingdom of holiness and grace, of justice and of peace.’ [Preface for today’s feast] 
 

This Sunday evening the Year of Mercy is brought 

to a close by Bishop Patrick in the Cathedral at the 
6.00pm evening Mass. The Bishop has invited 

people to meet with him in the Cathedral Rooms at 

4.00pm for tea & conversation. Our parish will be 
represented – we hope! We close the Year of Mercy  

as a parish community on 17th December with our 
11.00am Advent Reconciliation service. Four 

confessors will be available to help our celebration. 
 

Also, this weekend we welcome Terry & 
Lynda with Abby into full communion by their 

reception into the Church and her sacramental life. 
 

Diary of the Month 
19th Induction of Fr Robbie O’Callaghan as P P of Matlock  

23rd RCIA meeting in presbytery 
25th Christmas Fair preparations c/o Social Committee  

26th Parish Christmas Fair and the Commissioning of our 2 

new Eucharistic Ministers, Julie Hespe and Juliet Peel. 
27th Advent begins with Year A + last Sunday of 

month Mass for our younger parishioners c/o Sarah and 
we bring the Fair to a close after Mass. 

28th Funeral Mass for Frances Walsh at 11.00am (Hassop) 
30th Parish Mass for Cliff Mann at 9.30am with a simple 

funeral service at 11.00am followed by burial in Hassop. 
 

Last weekend many of you helped us to prepare for the 
Christmas Fair – thank you for bringing non-perishable 

items. Alas, it did not break any records at all especially 

the number of bottles and donations. The containers are 
still wide open for contributions and once again we invite 

parishioners to help and contribute to the Fair’s needs. 
 

Parish 100 Club winners last week were M Harney, T 
Gillan, C Franklin, J Hampson and C Waddington. As you 

will see, the prizes are now five whilst the same amount of 
prize money has been maintained. There are 93 members 

supporting the parish Club and we await the coming forth 

of seven more parish members – over to parishioners. 
Thank you, Michael & Christine for keeping it together! 
 

Nicolette Freeman has returned to Ashford after the 

funeral of John, her husband, in Kent. Nicolette was able 
to be with us at Mass last Wednesday morning and we 

were able to be united with her in prayer for John. 

Nottingham Diocese through Bishop Patrick is anxious 

to promote vocations in our parish communities. Recently, 
vocations posters + a short booklet on the permanent 

Diaconate which is still being promoted. In fact, the Bishop 

would like every parish community to pray for vocations in 
its Bidding Prayers at least once per month. 
 

2017 Diocesan Year Book is now on sale. Like most 

things its price is slightly increased and now costs £3.20. 
You will find 2½ pages in it giving an account of our 

history in All Saints Hassop. Thank you, Brian & Joan for 
putting the text and photographs together. The 2017 

pocket diaries are expected: they are late this year 
because the publishers had difficulty getting funding from 

local business people. A few “old faithfuls” did not renew. 
 

Quinquennial reports + Health & Safety Inspections 
are now part of parish life for us and every parish. 

Recently David Lancashire helped Fr Hugh to undertake 

the H&S reports (for 2 churches) and these seem to have 
been accepted. Last year that cost the parish more than 

£400.00.  Brian Cain is organising the Quinquennial 
inspection for Bakewell church. Thank you for this help, 

this all happens behind the scenes as does the newsletter! 
 

From our last liturgy meeting: A simple Children’s 
Christmas Service will be organised by Claire and Rachel 

(details TBC as soon as possible). Like last year, we’ll have 

an Advent evening prayer on Tuesdays at 7.00pm – just 
before the choir practice (c/o Annemarie). It’s open to all! 

The poor attendance at Holy Day of Obligation Masses and 
daily Mass was pointed out by Fr Hugh. Christmas Masses 

are:- Children’s Mass 5.30pm in Hassop; Carol Service with 
“Midnight Mass” beginning 9.00pm – with more community 

carols. Christmas morning Mass in Bakewell at 10.00am. 

The usual Crib arrangements + decorations are seen to by 
our faithful helpers – can they do it again this year? 
 

Sick and Housebound:  Patricia Turner, Shirley Plant, 

Mary McNulty and Eileen Simpson. We also remember 
those going into hospital and the many not mentioned 

here. 
 

Anniversaries: – We pray this week especially for Julian 

Chambers, Hugo McGhee, Diane Taafe and Joe Burns.  

May their souls rest in peace. 


